
FINANCIAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE 
June 27, 2024 

The Financial Affairs Committee met at the University of New Hampshire on June 27, 
2024. 

Financial Affairs Committee members participating at the meeting location: Mike Pilot 
(Chairman), Kass Ardinger, Jamie Burnett, Emily Coutermarsh, Morgan Rutman, George 
Hansel, Peter Paul,; Other trustees participating at the meeting location: Jacqueline Eastwood, 
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projects.  She said USNH June 30, 2025 cash and short-term investments are projected to be $132 
million; which is consistent with the projected balance at the time the strategic investments were 
approved back in October 2022. She said financial pressures for the System continue and appear 
to be more challenging than expected indicating a need for increased shared services / facilities 
restructuring and downsizing / pricing strategy to increase revenue and market share.  She 
recommends developing updated multi-year plans during the summer of 2024 to include updated 
information including updated enrollment, the FY25 budget as a new baseline, updated return 
estimates on strategic investments and financial sustainability plans, information from campus 
masters plans being finalized, etc.. 
 
Risks and Opportunities were discussed including Fall enrollment may be lower than budgeted, 
Targeted operating margin improvements may not be realized, rising medical claims, higher 
employment costs associated with Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA) changes and a potential credit 
rating downgrade based on budgeted operating activity.  Opportunities include the possibility that 
Short-Term Investment Returns will be higher than the 4.5% assumption, employee benefits 
redesign/changes that are currently being evaluated by USNH Presidents’ Council and the ability 
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